TO:
Council President Stephen Joost and Council Members

FROM: Don Shea, Economic Development Advisor to Mayor Alvin Brown

DATE:  November 22, 2011

RE:
Economic Development Commission Summary
Phase I of the Reform legislation proposes the Planning and Development Department be placed under the Economic Development Commission.  The intent of this repositioning is to focus on efficiencies and creating synergies in order to streamline the process of creating or expanding business within Jacksonville without compromising the required regulatory processes.  

No new departments are proposed under the Economic Development Commission but rather existing functions are being re-prioritized under the proposed organization chart.  At this time the allotted 17 positions that remain under the existing JEDC will be divided among the heightened focus areas.  Please see below a brief description of these functions below.  
DOWNTOWN

Mayor Brown believes we need a strong and independent downtown redevelopment function that is dedicated to and responsible for revitalizing downtown.  It will focus on reviewing best practices, incentive ideas and development agreements. This downtown function draws on recommendations from the Mayor's Downtown transition team, as well as the earlier recommendations of the Jacksonville Civic Council, the Chamber, NAIOP, and DVI. 
Downtown development shall be governed by a seven-member Board of Directors, appointed by the Mayor and approved by the City Council. Staggered three-year terms will ensure continuity and independence.

Examples of several Cities, comparable to Jacksonville, which have Downtown focused entities include Indianapolis, Memphis, Nashville, and Denver.
  

PUBLIC PRIVATE PARTNERSHIPS (PPP)

Public-Private Partnerships bring local government and area businesses together to address the challenges facing our community. 
  
First, the PPP function aims to match private sector expertise with the needs of the City to improve services and solve problems. Vast expertise exists among Jacksonville companies in areas such as fleet management, information technology, property management, employee relations, benefit programs, etc. Furthermore, many private companies with such expertise are eager to support the City to administer its own programs more efficiently and effectively. 

  
Second, as City resources continue to dwindle, there may be an increase in opportunities for private sector organizations and individual citizens to come forward and assume some responsibilities for supporting programs that have traditionally been tackled by the City. Examples include the recent fund-raising activity to continue the JROTC program and the very popular Light Parade. There are no doubt dozens of other special events and programs that can be better supported via a Public-Private Partnership.

 

SPORTS & ENTERTAINMENT

The City has been involved for many years in the pursuit of sports and entertainment events as an economic development generator. The specific staffing of this function has been housed in the JEDC for several years, with the Sports Commission serving as an advisory board. Mayor Brown's vision is for a high-level sports and entertainment function that is able to bring major sporting events to Jacksonville on a regular basis to generate substantial hotel room nights, new spending in Jacksonville by visitors, and enhanced prestige for the City as a sports and entertainment destination. 
Several examples of Cities that have strong sports and entertainment functions include New Orleans, St. Louis, Dallas and Indianapolis.
